


Gardner Engineering responses to comments by Weber County Engineering dated 1-13-2021.
1. The necessary building permits and inspections will need to be done on the structures.
a. The permit process will be followed.
2. All recommendations and requirements of the geotechnical report will need to be followed.  A note should be placed on the construction drawings to reference this.
a. Acknowledged.  Requirements of the report have been followed in design. Plans will be submitted to the County later when a full submittal package is ready.
3. Earthquake ground shaking is a high risk and will need to be addressed with the design.
a. Acknowledged.  Ground shaking has been addressed in the design. Plans will be submitted to the County later when a full submittal package is ready.
4. A site visit by the geotechnical engineer will be required to assess soil and foundation conditions.  And to address drainage and slope stability per the report.
a. Acknowledged.  The geotechnical engineer will assess soil and foundation conditions at the tank and well house sites during construction.
5. We will want to see a letter from the geotech that all their recommendations were followed and observed.
a. Acknowledged.  The geotechnical engineer will prepare and submit a report letter from his construction observation.
6. The reports need to be made available to the designer, contractor, and subcontractor.
a. Acknowledged.  The geotechnical and geologic reports have been made available to the civil and structural engineers and will be utilized during the design process (much of the design process is complete already, which process has been done with consideration of the reports).  The reports will be made available to the prime contractor with direction to forward them to applicable subcontractors, if any.
7. Is there or will there be a document recorded on the lots that the source protection zone affects them?
a. If required by County Planning.  Our current understanding is that the County source protection ordinance limits construction of potential contaminant sources, most notably septic tanks, to a distance greater than 150’ from the well head, and that there is no need to cite the ordinance on the plat. There will notably be no septic tanks with site discharge within the 150’ radius, as the nearby lots are sewered at a community drainfield far away from the well site.
I have tried to address all items of concern from the engineering department. However, this review does not forego other items of concern that may come to this department’s attention during additional reviews or during construction of improvements. If you have any comments or questions concerning this letter, feel free to contact me.
 
Sincerely,
                                                                               
Chad Meyerhoffer
Weber County Engineering Dept.
Phone: (801) 399-8004
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